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  Draft report  
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  Addendum  
 

 

Programme questions: evaluation  
  (Item 3 (b)) 

 

 

Report of the Office of Internal Oversight Services on the 

triennial review of the implementation of the recommendations 

from the programme evaluation of the United Nations 

Environment Programme 
 

 

1.  At its 6th meeting, on 2 June 2022, the Committee considered the report of OIOS 

on the triennial review of the implementation of the recommendations from the 

programme evaluation of the United Nations Environment Programme (UNEP) 

(E/AC.51/2022/4).  

2. The representative of OIOS introduced the report and, together with the 

representative of UNEP, responded to queries raised by the Committee during its 

consideration. 

 

  Discussion  
 

3. Delegations expressed appreciation for the report and the satisfactory 

implementation by UNEP of four of the five recommendations. Delegations 

welcomed the progress made by UNEP in implementing the recommendations, 

including strengthening strategic planning through the medium-term strategic plan 

and addressing the gaps identified in the report. In that regard, delegations also 

welcomed the further action to be taken in 2023 and encouraged UNEP to continue 

its efforts, especially in terms of improving accountability and programmatic 

performance. 

4. Delegations stressed the importance of the UNEP mandate and expressed 

appreciation for its continued work during the pandemic.  

https://undocs.org/en/E/AC.51/2022/4


E/AC.51/2022/L.4/Add.3 
 

 

22-09328 2/2 

 

5. A delegation enquired about the interlinkages between the programme-specific 

risks, the enterprise risk management of the organization and the United Nations 

strategic planning process to better understand how they were related or whether risk 

assessment was merely a pro forma exercise.  

 

  Conclusions and recommendations  
 

6. The Committee considered the report of OIOS on the triennial review of 

the implementation of the recommendations made by the Committee at its fifty-

ninth session on the programme evaluation of UNEP. 

 

 


